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Date: 2nd October 2018 

 
Lancashire Development Centre University support programme staged two session on consecutive Mondays at 

Lancaster University.  

 

Phill Mills worked with the forwards whilst Tom Leader took the backs . Over 30 players took part and Ed 

Spetch from the University was delighted with the work done by Tom and Phill saying “ the lads loved  the two 

sessions “  

 

Mark Nelson , Development Centre Manager said  

“ The County recognises the importance of University Rugby and through the Development Centre looks to 

support the coaches and players by providing quality sessions by experienced County coaches / players to go 

into the University and deliver sessions . “ 

 

Dave Muckalt is also running forwards sessions currently at Man Met . Any University within the county who 

wish to benefit from the scheme should contact Mark Nelson at nelsonarts@hotmail.com 

 

Below are some pictures from the sessions: 
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